F R R E S   P T O   M I N U T E S

DATE: Thursday, August 14, 2013

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 12:00 PM. 

IN ATTENDANCE: PTO Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer; and Kathy Adams, Secretary; Faculty Members Mary Turo, Principal; Committee Heads/Parents, Shanon Albee, Kathy Couch, Wendy Berman and Craig Drenga.

VOTED AND APPROVED: Minutes from previous meeting.

FOR OUR CALENDARS:
Sept 5. Back-to-School Night, 6:30 pm.

Nov 6. Parent-Teacher Conferences.
Early Nov, week of Parent-Teacher Conferences. Scholastic Book Fair.

FOR OUR CALENDARS, ONGOING:

PTO monthly meetings. Held second (2nd) Thursday of each month, at 3:15pm in the Library.

PTO Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTO meetings.

PTO Newsletter submissions requested within one week following PTO meetings, usually by third (3rd) Friday of each month, emailed to: katlamixe@gmail.com.

DISCUSSED: ILONA outlined the state of the PTO Treasury. 

Detail 

Jane gave invoice for part of technology expense, for earphones. Reminder that half of what is raised for classes is kept in classroom accounts; half is dedicated to graduating class account. Pre-K did not spend all of their classroom account this past year. Kindergarten will start with $327, in terms of their 6th grade savings. The PTO begins the year with over 5k in the coffers.

DISCUSSED: MARY updated foreign language curriculum and Wellness Policy.

Detail 

Foreign language will continue as an enrichment program from the past year, utilizing Otis Cultural Council member Jeanne Randorf, who came into classrooms on Tuesdays. There will be no grading; this model is just for awareness/fun. Once in middle school, students must choose between French and Spanish to study as a second language. The 6th Grade will change up some to have French exploration. Jeanne was teaching French in Lee. The whole concept of progression is to provide a background in language introduction so by the time students reach middle school, they will have enough of a taste of a foreign language to make an educated choice of which direction they prefer to go in, French or Spanish. Compared to other local schools, Muddy Brook Elementary and Monument Mountain are conducting a lot of language awareness—maps, geography, some conversational—done as a semester, not daily. Our FRRES program will be equivalent in time spent. Generally, foreign language introduction is not academically offered until 7th and 8th Grades. 

Sherry asked if it was possible to include the younger grades in the program, as well.

Mary responded that there is a full curriculum now in place, and there is no room; and that whenever a program is implemented, it takes time to move up to speed, and mentioned a pedagogical aphorism: “When little, children are learning how to read; when older, they are reading to learn.” Thus, it was suggested that an after-school program be considered. In turn, Sherry suggested the concept of an after-school foreign language club, and asked if there were any opportunities for the younger grades to participate? Mary responded positively, and an agreement was made that in the interest of pursuing such a foreign language club, after school, with adult supervision, a proposal will need to be written.

Last year was the first year to have the Wellness Policy in place. There were a couple of bumps in the road. The State and Federal government have guidelines for the Wellness Policy, but the problem is in how to apply the 6th Grade international food sampling, ice cream socials, etc. language to the policy. Mary had asked the Wellness Committee to comb through guidelines and clarify interpretation. The board met once, but has not yet offered a resolution to help clarify the policy language, so as of this date, the Wellness Policy has not changed. 

Therefore, we must adhere to guidelines for the cafeteria. In policy, for example, if there is a celebration held, then snack won’t be served, to “save on calories.” Celebrations will continue to be permitted; however, a more special outline will eventually be issued about exactly what is allowed, or not. The Wellness Policy issue is only based on events occurring during school hours; it is not an issue for any event held outside of school time. Mary repeated that the government’s Wellness Policy suggests activity-based gatherings, as opposed to food-centered gatherings, during school hours. 

There is a new Food Service Director, Kendra. Star O’Brien is helper, and Candy is still there in the cafeteria, as well. 

Sherry suggested the addition of an icemaker, partially PTO sponsored, for the cafeteria.

DISCUSSED: SHERRY updated the deposit recycling status at the Otis Transfer Station, on behalf of Anastasia; the state of the FRRES on-site recycling effort; PTO to PTA status; Fall Fundraisers (Coupon Books, Music Event) and the Scholastic Book Fair (committee, event itself).

Detail 

The PTO is to receive further compensation for recent recycling visits to the Transfer Station, but as of this date, only $750 has been paid for our collective efforts, to cover 6 months’ worth of work. The AmVets have been concerned about the PTO’s performance, that we are not able to provide a near-constant presence (particularly, during busy summer tourist season); and have thus been exerting pressure on Anastasia. Anastasia has made a motion that we discontinue this effort to raise money for the PTO, as it is a very small amount we have earned, relative to the considerable time and energy expended to organize a volunteer brigade among our extremely busy, already over-committed working parents. It was overwhelmingly voted that the PTO eliminate this fundraising effort of sorting recycles at the Otis Transfer Station, as an agreement had originally been made to give it a go for a spell of six months to a year, and if it didn’t work out, pull out. The program has officially ended, with great thanks extended to all those who participated.

The FRRES contract for cans and bottles recycling is being revisited by Jane with the current company in service. A paper recycles pick-up has been approved, which relieves Craig Drenga, who had committed considerable time over the past few years in picking up paper recycles, and personally hauling weekly loads to the Otis Transfer Station. Thank you, Craig for your hard work!

PTO to PTA status: Sherry sent in detailed paperwork to the State of MA, toward establishing a PTA. 

To recap, Sherry explored whether the current FRRES PTO would benefit by becoming a Parent Teacher Association, as opposed to remaining a Parent Teacher Organization; the Board had unanimously agreed to move to become a PTA (a national lobbying group, with national recognition, advocacies, and improvement of tax status; membership requires small dues). In 2008, the PTO was created as a not-for-profit organization; however, a 501C3 had not been filed, nor had been a critical regulations form with the Attorney General. It was learned that the PTO had to file with the Attorney General as a first step, to receive recognition as a legitimate corporation.

Fall Fundraiser. Coupon Books will be out as early as possible, in September. Additional companies in Great Barrington will be part of Coupon Book now, such as: McDonald’s, SoCo Creamery, etc. Of note is that with Coupon Books, provided 350 are actually sold, the PTO makes $10.50 per book; last year, we raised $3,600. Also, as the books were sold and accounted for by classroom, it made it easier to divvy up proceeds, for accounting purposes, so it is a great fundraiser. It was suggested that a table at Back-to-School Night with Coupon Books and PTO info be available, in an effort to recruit new volunteers and solicit Room Parents.

Music Event: John Berman, Wendy’s husband, has volunteered to do a concert for a school fundraiser. It was suggested that the event be held during the week, with a charge of $15 per head (we can charge admission on our own, if not partnered with the OCC) for a buffet-style spaghetti dinner (or a 2nd Annual Chili Cook-Off), held as a benefit, with perhaps another 50/50 raffle. It was suggested that Richard Stanmeyer may also be performing, perhaps as an opener for Berman. It is important to note that the location for a 2nd Annual Chili Cook-Off would be changed; it is not to be held again at the Knox, but to be held in the FRRES gym, instead.

2013 Scholastic Book Fair will be held in early November, during the week of Parent-Teacher Conferences (to be held Nov. 6). As of May’s PTO meeting, Wendy Berman had been possibly considering chairing this event, now confirmed at this meeting. Ideas are to be generated for this year’s event; last year, a Discovery Dome provided the enrichment activity for children.

In other events discussed, the Board agreed to host another annual Holiday Shop and to do another Mahaiwe event in the spring. Ilona will research Free to Be You and Me (based on the book by Marlo Thomas) as an event idea.

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 1:30 PM.

NEXT MEETING: THURSDAY, September 12TH AT 3:15 PM IN SCHOOL LIBRARY.

